
S E R M O N  S E R I E S

S
unday, January 30, 2022



Words of Welcome	                          		                   Pastor Matthew Johnson, Associate Pastor BUMC

Hymn #557	                                                            Blest Be the Tie That Binds 
                                                                             Vocal Ensemble - Seth Durbin, Jenna Hesseln, Patti Mangis

     

Children’s Time							           Pastor Matthew Johnson, Associate Pastor BUMC

Pastoral Prayer				                                                  Pastor Wendy Witt, First UMC West Dundee
       

The Lord’s Prayer #895
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name.
Thy Kingdom come, thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.
Give us this day our daily bread.
And forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those who trespass against us. 
And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. 
For thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory, forever.  Amen.

Scripture Lesson                                             Ephesians 4: 25-5:2	              			             Julia Hooper
25 So then, putting away falsehood, let all of us speak the truth to our neighbors, for we are members of one another. 26 Be angry 
but do not sin; do not let the sun go down on your anger, 27 and do not make room for the devil. 28 Thieves must give up stealing; 
rather let them labor and work honestly with their own hands, so as to have something to share with the needy. 29 Let no evil 
talk come out of your mouths, but only what is useful for building up, as there is need, so that your words may give grace to 
those who hear. 30 And do not grieve the Holy Spirit of God, with which you were marked with a seal for the day of redemption. 
31 Put away from you all bitterness and wrath and anger and wrangling and slander, together with all malice, 32 and be kind to 
one another, tenderhearted,  5  forgiving one another, as God in Christ has forgiven you.  1 Therefore be imitators of God, as 
beloved children, 2 and live in love, as Christ loved us and gave himself up for us, a fragrant offering and sacrifice to God.

Sermon 			                                           “ Speaking Grace ”				                
		                                                     Pastor Chris Winkler, Senior Pastor BUMC

Anthem	  		                                    Thanks Be to Thee	                              	           G. F. Handel/arr. John F. Wilson                                                                                    
                                                                                  Exaltation Handbell Choir - see below for participant names

Invitation to Ministry and Blessing	                                                Pastor Wendy Witt, First UMC West Dundee

(1)  Blest be the tie that binds our hearts in Christian love;
       the fellowship of kindred minds is like to that above.

(2)  Before our Father’s throne we pour our ardent prayers;
       our fears, our hopes, our aims are one, our comforts and our cares.

(3)  We share each other’s woes, our mutual burdens bear;
       and often for each other flows the sympathizing tear.

(4)  When we asunder part, it gives us inward pain;
        but we shall still be joined in heart, and hope to meet again.



CREDITS

Vocal Ensemble — Seth Durbin, Jenna Hesseln, Patti Mangis

Exaltation Handbell Choir–Suzanne Bible, Lisa Buboltz, Lynn Grant, Nancy Jensen, Olivia Jones, Lynne Pampalone, Kathy Pearson. 
                                                  Laura Olsen, director.  Denise Calderon, flute.  

Thanks Be to Thee.  G. F. Handel, arr.  John F. Wilson.   ©Hope Publishing 1989.

Music streamed and archived by OneLicense A-724483 and WORSHIPcast License 8231
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Sunday Mornings 
All students, grades 6 through 12, are invited for fun 
conversation and fellowship at 10:30 a.m.  
in the youth room. Throughout February, we will be 
talking about Bible stories that have food as a focus, yum!

God’s Squad Youth Ministry 
God’s Squad meets every Sunday, September through 
May, 6:00-7:30 p.m. Join us weekly for dinner, games, 
fellowship, and fun.*

Homework Hangs 
Sundays, 4-6 p.m.  
It’s Sunday...which means Monday is just around the 
corner. Bring those homework assignments and projects 
that aren’t quite finished. We’ll have coffee, cocoa, and 
extra pencils.

*Holidays and special dates that we will not meet will be 

communicated.

**Interested in volunteering with our youth? We are always  

looking to grow our ministry support team. We guarantee laughter, 

joy, and a ton of fun! For more information, contact Pastor Bonnie, 

bbevers@barringtonumc.com

GET INVOVLED 

Book Discussion Group 
Wednesday, February 2 at noon in the  
Fireside Room at First UMC 
All are invited. We are reading and discussing Toni 
Morrison’s Beloved. This book won the Pulitzer Prize 
for fiction when it was first published in 1987. For 
more information, contact Pastor Wendy, wwitt@
barringtonumc.com

God’s Squad at Pinstripes 
Saturday, February 5, 3:00–5:00 p.m. 
Youth in grades 6-12 are invited to join us for an afternoon 
of bowling at Pinstripes! $10 per youth includes bowling, 
shoes, and snacks. There’s no time to spare, register now, 
barringtonumc.com!

Parent’s Day Out 
Saturday, February 12, 10:00 a.m.––2:00 p.m. 
Children ages 3 and older are invited to join us for a 
SUPER day of SUPER HEROS. We will have obstacle 
courses, games, crafts, lunch, and a movie.  
The cost is $10 per child.  
Register online, barringtonumc.com!

 

Custodial Position - Noah’s Ark Christian Academy 
Barrington UMC is searching for an experienced custodian for our Noah’s Ark Christian Academy. Responsibilities 
include performing heavy cleaning duties, such as cleaning floors, daily bathroom cleaning, shampooing rugs, 
cleaning high touch surfaces, washing walls and glass and emptying trash. If you are interested in the position, 
please email Shelly Walsh, Chair of Trustees - walshshelly@yahoo.com  or  Susan Acosta, Director of NACA - 
sbrown@barringtonumc.co

ANNOUNCEMENTS

New Member Care Opportunity 
The Member Care Committee has created a new volunteer program so members of our congregation will have 
an opportunity to provide support and encouragement to those in our congregation needing a little help. These 
volunteers will plan calls and visits with individuals who have requested additional support and let them know we 
are here for them. Let the church office or Elaine Anderson know if you would like to participate in this program.

GET CONNECTED 

Prayer Requests 
We believe in the power of prayer and have a dedicated prayer team committed to praying your requests. If you 
have a prayer request, please contact the church office, (847) 836-5540, Paula Gordon (pgordon@barringtonumc.
com), or Julia Hooper (2juliahooper@gmail.com). Please also indicate if you would like your request to be printed 
in the Sunday bulletin. 



UPCOMING EVENTS  |  Family Ministr ies

Family Movie Night 		      Walk with Jesus 
Saturday, March 12 at 5:00 p.m.		      Friday, April 15, 10:00–12:00 p.m. 

Family Ministry Summer Kick 	     Rocky Railway VBS 
Sunday, May 29				        June 20-24, 9:00–12:00 p.m.

UPCOMING EVENTS  |  Youth Ministr ies

God’s Squad at Main Event
Saturday, March 5  |  Save the date!

Feed My Starving  Children 
Saturday, April 9, 4:30–6:15 p.m.
Youth in grades 6 through 12 are invited to join us at Feed My Starving 
Children. This is a fun, high energy experience that allows us to help 
individuals all over the world. Registration is limited and required, 
barringtonumc.com. 




